
Ninth Sunday after Pentecost           21st July, 2024 

St Paul Lutheran Church, Blair Athol 
Living Jesus’ Love 

 

Welcome!  
We are blessed to worship together at St Paul today and hope you know  

of God’s nourishment as you receive His good gifts. 

St Paul Lutheran Church, as part of the Lutheran Church of Australia,   

is committed to providing a safe church environment for children and young people. 

• Thanksgiving that God gives us his peace  that we may be filled with hope 
through the Spirit (Romans 15:13) 

• Thanksgiving that God cares for his people and that he feeds, protects, 
guides and nurtures us (Psalm 23). 

• That God would support us in our daily lives, giving us the strength and skill 
for our work, love for our families and righteousness in our thinking and    
doing (Psalm 33:11) 

• Compassion for all pastors as they shepherd your flock in the church on 
earth.  Lead them to drink deeply of your water of life, provide times of rest 
to sustain them and the strength and courage to speak your word truly 
(Isaiah 58:11, Jeremiah 17:7-8). 

• For peace where there is trouble, unity where there is discord, food where 
there is hunger and hope where there is despair.  Soften our hearts to show 
love to all those in need (2 Corinthians 9:8). 

Prayer Points 

 Please contact the church office to have your prayer point included below. 

Prayer of the Day 

Shepherd God, you call us into a 
rhythm of work and rest that our lives 
may be the better for it. So shape our 
leisure and our labor, that the world 
will recognise us as Jesus’ disciples and 
our ministry as what you would have 
us do. Amen. 



Prayer Points Continued…. 
• For congregational families: Scholz, Ruwoldt, Rosenzweig, Rentsch (Acts 

16:31) 
• For the sick or unwell and their carers, including  Donelle Bruin, Robert 

Coombe, Graeme Elphick, Bob Hoile, Ron Koelman, Roma Linke, Pam Mibus, 
Gina Mielke, Bobby Ray Miller Milne, Roy Minge, Karina Musimbi, Nick     
Urbon, Dale Voigt, Robert Walden and Cheryl Zucker (Isaiah 41:10) 

Vicar Sean and Pastor Matt are each on leave from Tuesday 16 July to Monday 
29 July inclusive.  Thanks to Pastor David Altus for taking services next weekend 
and Dennis Clark the weekend after. For pastoral emergencies during this time, 
in the first instance please contact our pastoral assistants Dr Tania Nelson or Mr 
Tim Wells.   
He said, ‘Throw your net on the right side of the boat and you will find 
some.’ When they did, they were unable to haul the net in because of the large 
number of fish.  - John 21:6 

Vicar and Pastor Leave 

KYB will resume this Thursday July 25th, 7.30pm at Joyleen Mead’s. 
This term’s study is titled ‘Rebellion & Grace:  Romans 1-8’. 

For more info contact Chris Stafford. 

Know Your Bible (KYB) 

Playgroup @ St Paul 

Playgroup @ St Paul is for children aged 0-5 and a 
parent/caregiver.  Join us for a coffee, playtime, story 

time and songs from 9-10.30 each Tuesday during 
school terms. Cost is $2 per family.    

Playgroup starts back for term 3 this Tuesday, 23rd  
July where we will be making pool noodle crabs.   

For all things playgroup, speak to Kylie in the office. 

Pasty Bakes 

Pasties are back after a break for the school holidays, with the next bake  this 
Thursday 25th July. The price is still only $15 per half a dozen.  To order, please 
write your name on the form on the table in the narthex or contact Renate. 



Electronic Giving 
BSB: 704942  Account Number: 100083145 

Account name: Enfield St Paul Lutheran Church REG Account 

A sincere thank you to everyone who organised, prepared, 
packed, wrapped, decorated, performed, cooked, served, 
cleared, washed, tidied, assisted, donated, attended and  
supported our Christmas in July fundraiser. Total funds raised for 
our fundraising task is over $5700!!  What an amazing effort! 

Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good.   
His love endures forever. - Psalm 136:1 

Christmas in July  

Celebrations 

• God’s blessing to the following people as they celebrate their birthday this 
week: David Altus, Betty Schwarz and Dennis Clark. 

Senior Youth 
Senior Youth is back for Term 3 this Saturday, 27th July at 7pm. For more info 

and future dates, please contact Dan Kitson at  
ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au 

SPY SPY 

Youth for school years 6-8, meets on the 1st and 3rd Friday during school terms 
and will now have a break for the school holidays.  SPY will be back for Term 3 on 

Friday 2nd August.  For more information, please contact Dan Kitson.  

If you weren’t as lucky as Kerry Fisher to receive a $150 bottle of wine for his 
$20 payment at Christmas in July, here is a deal for you. For $296 you can  
receive 12 bottles of red wine valued at $806, which includes two of Kerry’s 
Martin’s Vineyard Shiraz. That is less than $25 a bottle and delivery is free!! The 
best part for St Paul is that we get $50 for each pack bought. A separate pack  
including white wine is also available. Follow this link to order   
 https://www.winedirect.com.au/wine-fundraiser?group=StPaulFundraiser 

Wine For Sale 

mailto:ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.winedirect.com.au%2Fwine-fundraiser%3Fgroup%3DStPaulFundraiser&data=05%7C02%7Coffice%40stpaul-church.org.au%7C60248ce4a6e84027e9af08dca651c74c%7Caa528063050b4b91aad9bfb5919e1511%7C0%7C0%7C6


Rosters and What’s On 

Calendar 
Sunday  

21st July 
Tuesday 
23rd July 

Sunday  
28th July 

Thursday 
25th July 

Saturday 
27th July 

No 
Godly Play 

9am 
Playgroup 

No 
Godly Play 

Pasty Bake 
7.30pm KYB 

7pm 
Senior Youth 

This Week:  
21st July 

8.30am 10am Readings 

Ushers Cowl Ziegeler 
Jeremiah 23:1-6 

Psalm 23 
Ephesians 2:11-22 

Mark 6:30-34, 
53-56 

Greeters Timms, Stewart D Voigt, J Mead 

Projection C Freeman S Reid 

Readings/Prayers P Shrowder K Koelman 

Communion Cowl NA 

Coffee P&E Shrowder Ratsch Family 

Here at St Paul we welcome feedback, especially from children, young people and  
members of the Lutheran Church.  

If you would like to share feedback or contact us for more information on our safe church 
activities, please visit the contact page on our website 

http://www.stpaul-church.org.au/contact.html 

Contact Us 

 Pastor 
Matthew Bishop 

Younger Persons Ministry 
Dan Kitson 

Church Office 
Kylie Koelman 

   8262 4690 

 matt.bishop@lca.org.au ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au  office@stpaul-church.org.au 

 http://www.stpaul-church.org.au/  - Connect with us on Facebook 

 Vicar: Sean Hotinski 

St Paul Lutheran School: http://www.stpaulba.sa.edu.au/  
Principal: Leila Mattner   Email: admin@stpaulba.sa.edu.au  Phone: 8260 2655 

Next Week:  
28th July 

8.30am 10am Readings 

Ushers Cowl Ziegeler 

2 Kings 4:42-44 
Psalm 145:10-18 

Ephesians 3:14-21 
John 6:1-21 

Greeters R Timms N&J Carr 

Projection W Burls Jenke Family 

Readings/Prayers R Burls D Clark 

Communion NA Hall 

Coffee Timms, Stewart R&D Ehrke 
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